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     Working Group 4 – “Contacts Between People”
To: 
Delegates of European Cultural Forum 2011 (Brussels, October 20-21) 

Delegates of Eastern Partnership Culture Congress 2011 (Lublin, October 21-23)
Dear Delegates,

 The “Contacts Between People” Working Group of the Eastern Partnership Civil Society Forum welcomes the two high-rank professional gatherings in cultural policy of Europe. 
Being active civil society change-makers in the 6 EaP countries, we understand and appreciate the role of culture in local democracies development. We express our full support for your activities and we would want to cooperate closely to empower out societies and Europe at large. 

On 16 September we met in Brussels and we have elaborated a set of recommendations to EU and EaP countries governments to enhance cultural policy development. These recommendations will be introduced and further developed during the 3rd EaP Civil Society Forum which will take place in Poznan on 28-30 November. The endorsed recommendations will be submitted to correspondent governmental institutions, as well as to National Civil Society Platforms in Ukraine, Belarus, Moldova, Georgia, Armenia, Azerbaijan. 

We would like to introduce those recommendations to you also and we invite you to elaborate and implement them further together. 
Among others the following recommendations will be addressed to EU:
· To invite EU Delegations in the EaP countries and relevant European Commission DGs to provide advise to EaP governments on congruency of national cultural policy reforms with relevant EU policies.  
· To secure a regular exchange of reform experiences and updates on recent progress made to establish a periodically convening EaP Cultural Policy Reform Forum and involve civil society led initiatives, government representatives dealing with cultural policy reforms, representatives of all relevant inter-governmental institutions in the field (European Commission, EU Delegations, Council of Europe, UNESCO, etc.) 
· To encourage the Regional Monitoring and Capacity Building Unit of the Eastern Partnership Culture Program in Kyiv to closely coordinate its efforts and work plans with civil society based initiatives in the field of culture in order to avoid duplication, repetition or pillarisation of efforts serving common development/reform goals. 

· To encourage RMCB Unit in Kyiv to monitor reform progress in the EaP countries. 
Recommendations to EaP governments: 

· To ratify and completely implement all relevant international conventions in the field of cultural heritage.

· To implement fully the UNESCO Convention on the protection and promotion of the diversity of cultural expressions (2005).
· To elaborate publicly roadmaps for cultural policy reforms to indicate tangible goals and milestones to be achieved within a reasonable timeframe. Close collaboration with local and international stakeholders should be secured. 
We wish you a nice and fruitful work! 

Contact us, please, at [image: image2.png]


wg4@eap-csf.eu to jointly develop our activities.  
